TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON
CLEAN ENERGY TASK FORCE
MONTHLY MEETING
TUESDAY, APRIL 1, 2014
TOWN HALL MEETING ROOM
Unapproved Minutes
       Present – Peter D’Addario (arrived after the approval of minutes), Martin 

                        Podskoch, Adam Dawidowicz, John Greeno and Town Manager, Michael 
                        Maniscalco
       Absent – Javette Allen
1. Call to Order – Chairman Greeno called the meeting to order at 5:05 p.m.
2. Approval of Minutes:  March, 2014 – Vice-Chairman Dawidowicz motioned to approve the March 2014 minutes as written, seconded by Martin Podskoch.  Vote: 3-Yes; 0-No  Motion passed.
3. High School – Vice-Chairman Dawidowicz made a request to add CETF to the next HS meeting agenda.  He stated that they are still deciding on Geo Thermal and CETF should present key points and strategies in an effort to lend support and expertise to the HS project.  The members discussed having representatives from CREC attend the next HS meeting to speak and educate.
4. Spring Campaigns-

Residential, Commercial – Chairman Greeno suggested postponing the Spring Campaign until Sept.  The members discussed promoting home tours and new members for the committee at the April 10th event at the library.  They discussed inviting members of other boards to this event.  Javette Allen will be doing a press release for the library event.  The members discussed having the Clean Energy Home and Business tours on May 10 from 1-4 and agreed to think of a name for the event and present it at the Special Meeting on April 8th.   
Contractor Selection – The members will be interviewing the following contractors: Lantern, Competitive Resources, NE Conservation and Victory.  The interviews and selections will take place at a special meeting on April 8th.   
5. Municipal Building Assessments – Benchmarking – 
Building Wish List – The members discussed the findings of the assessment that was done for the Board of Education building.  The members agreed to evaluate the Town Hall building, Public Works and Barton Hill Fire Dept.
6. New member drive – The members discussed printing applications and handing them out at upcoming events as well as making a service announcement in the newspaper.  They also discussed checking with Cathy Sirois to see if there are old applications on file and contacting the applicants.
7. New business – Vice-Chairman Dawidowicz stated that Town Council chose to have an evaluation committee and he suggested that a member from CETF should be included in that committee and stated that he would apply for a position on the committee to advocate for CETF.  Mr. Maniscalco provided a brief summary of the budget deliberations.
8. Adjournment- Chairman Greeno made a motion to adjourn at 6:24 p.m., seconded by Vice-Chairman Dawidowicz.  Motion unanimous in favor.  Meeting adjourned.
    Respectfully Submitted,

    Christine Castonguay

    Recording Secretary
